








 
                                            BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 

GILA COUNTY, ARIZONA 
 

Date: January 18, 2010  
 
MICHAEL A. PASTOR        
Chairman         Clerk of the Board  

JOHN F. NELSON  

 
TOMMIE C. 
Vice-Chairman        Chief Deputy Clerk  

MARTIN               By: Marilyn Brewer  

 
SHIRLEY L. DAWSON            Gila County Courthouse 
Member                         Globe, Arizona  
_________________________________________________________________________ 
PRESENT: Michael A. Pastor, Chairman; Tommie C. Martin, Vice-Chairman 
(via ITV conferencing); Shirley L. Dawson, Supervisor; Don McDaniel, Jr., 
County Manager; Marian Sheppard, Chief Deputy Clerk; and Bryan Chambers, 
Chief Deputy County Attorney. 
Item 1 – Call to Order – Pledge of Allegiance – Invocation 
The Gila County Board of Supervisors met in a regular session at 10:00 a.m. 
this date in the Board of Supervisors hearing room. Marian Sheppard led the 
Pledge of Allegiance and Reverend Bart Campbell of the Church of Christ in 
Globe delivered the invocation. 
 
Minutes for redistricting item only… 
 
4G. Information/Discussion/Action to adopt Resolution No. 11-01-04 
establishing guidelines for the selection of the Gila County Redistricting 
Advisory Committee. 
Linda Eastlick, Elections Director, stated that as a result of 2010 Census, the 
County must review each of its districts and review the data from the Census 
and make a determination as to whether the County needs to redistrict its 
supervisorial districts. The Census will also affect the Gila County Community 
College board districts and probably will affect the City of Globe also. Ms. 
Eastlick recommended that in an effort to maintain as fair a process and as apolitical 
a process as possible and to avoid the perception that there are hidden 
agendas, that the County go forward with a process that will allow individual 
members of the public to make application to their supervisor or to have the 
supervisor send applications to people that would like to be considered as a 
member of a redistricting advisory committee. This resolution and the 
guidelines set forth are not only for the committee selection guidelines, but it 
also gives an overview of what the committee members would be required to do. 
She stated that it’s not a simple process and frequently the public may become 
involved and not understand that there is quite a bit required of individuals. 
As far as the selection guidelines are concerned, in general it would be 
expected that each member is a registered voter within the state of Arizona, 



and has been registered continuously with the same political party or 
registered as an unaffiliated individual for 3 or more years preceding their 
appointment. Within 3 or more years previous to the appointment, the 
members shall not have been appointed to, elected to, or a candidate for any 
partisan public office or community college board, served as an officer of a 
political party, served as a registered paid lobbyist or served as an officer of a 
candidate’s campaign committee. She stated that much of that language 
comes from the Arizona Constitution regarding the redistricting board that is 
put together for the state of Arizona. She also noted that current County 
employees would not serve as members of the committee and that during the 
tenure of the committee and three years thereafter, the committee members 
would be ineligible for partisan office or public office or registration as a paid 
lobbyist. Ms. Eastlick stated that individuals that meet those application 
guidelines would be put into a pool and then the Board would select 9 
members to be a part of the final advisory committee. She stated that the 
selection would begin with the Chairman of the Board making the first 
selection, the Vice Chairman making the second selection and members at 
large making the selection thereafter. Ms. Eastlick stated that while the duties 
and responsibilities of the committee are not limited to what she was 
presenting, she wanted to highlight some of them and noted that the committee 
will be asked to work in as honest, independent and impartial fashion as 
possible. She stated that this is a very political process that will be made as a13 
political as possible, but nevertheless it will be a very political process. The 
committee will be asked to work under the direction and the guidance of the 
Gila County Elections staff and the hired consultants as well as the Board of 
Supervisors; the committee members will attend all planning meetings and all 
presentations and hearings that will be set in the future; they will be required 
to report the outcome from these public meetings; they will be evaluating all of 
the public input and redistricting proposals under the guidance of the 
Elections Department staff and consultants; and will then make proposals to 
the Board of Supervisors. She stated that individuals in the public will also be 
encouraged to submit their comments and their recommendations for 
redistricting. Ms. Eastlick recommended that the Board approve the 
Resolution and the guidelines so the process can then move forward with the 
receipt of the applications and selection of the committee. She would like to 
have the committee selected and approved at the March 1, 2010, Board 
meeting. Vice-Chairman Martin stated that she knows of a lady who wants to 
apply for this committee who moved here from Europe and she may fall short 
of the requirement to have been a citizen for 3 years. This lady wonders if the 
Board would make an exception for her to be able to apply. Ms. Eastlick 
recommended that the lady fill out an application, which will be available 
through each of the Board members and that application will also be a selfinterest 
disclosure where room is provided at the bottom of the form to state 
that information and provide the reason she should still be considered. The 
names of any applicants in that situation would be brought to the Board and 
by a unanimous decision, the Board would need to determine if that person 



would be eligible to participate on the committee. Mr. Chambers stated that in 
regard to Vice-Chairman Martin’s scenario, he believes that the way the 
guidelines are written, they say that a person applying has to be a registered 
voter for 3 years and then they also say that the Gila County Director of 
Elections shall review related background information and remove any 
applicant that does not meet the qualifications in these guidelines. He stated if 
that is a concern, the Board may want to consider changing the 3-year 
requirement to 2 years because as it is written the Elections Director would 
have to pull that application. Ms. Eastlick explained that on the application 
process it is indicated to the applicant to explain why they feel that their 
answer(s) should not disqualify them from serving on the committee. She 
noted that exceptions could be granted only by a unanimous vote of the Board. 
Mr. Chambers suggested that if that statement is on the application then there 
should be a paragraph written in the guidelines stating that there can be 
adjustments made or requirements waived, which would obviously be at the 
discretion of the Board as to whether or not they want adjustments possible; 
otherwise, it should be taken off of the application form. Ms. Eastlick 
recommended that the Board approve the guidelines with the modification to 
item 2G. Mr. McDaniel recommended that the wording could be changed to 
read in item G on page 1, “That the Gila County Department of Elections shall 
review related applicant background information and shall submit qualified 
applicants to the Board for approval” and take out “remove any applicant who 
does not meet the qualifications of these guidelines.” That way if the Board 
wants to waive any of those they can do so. The form that Ms. Eastlick has 
submitted with regard to applicants then is consistent with that and the 
wording then is taken care of and it allows the elections staff to review each 
applicant and make a determination. Ms. Eastlick recommended removing the 
word “qualified” and just adding “shall submit the applicants to the Board for 
approval.” The Elections staff could submit that list with a notation if there is 
any issue. Mr. Chambers stated that he agreed that the word “qualified” 
should be removed because the applicant still wouldn’t be qualified. He did 
advise that it could open up a very big hole in the whole procedure. Vice- 
Chairman Martin stated that the only reason she brought this up was because 
this lady would be an excellent person to have on this committee because of 
her perspective as a new citizen and as a fairly new voter taking a look at the 
redistricting process. Chairman Pastor stated that one of his concerns is that 
there have been other questions from those who are not registered voters, who 
want to be part of the committee and if the Board starts changing its 
guidelines, it may be opening “a big old can of worms.” Mr. Chambers provided 
additional legal advice by stating that the Board is not required to have any 
guidelines or a redistricting committee. He believes that for good reasons, the 
Elections Director has proposed this and it’s probably a very good idea to have 
a citizens’ committee that can actually list input from people all over the county 
whether they are registered to vote or not. If the Board wishes to make some 
sort of exception, his recommendation was to just change the requirement from 
3 years to 2 years as far as being a registered voter, which would get around 



Vice-Chairman Martin’s concerns, but would not completely open the door to 
all exceptions to the guidelines; however, the Board doesn’t have to have any 
guidelines at all. He noted that the County requirements are different from the 
state redistricting committee requirements because the state’s requirements 
are part of the Arizona Constitution. Supervisor Dawson made the motion to 
adopt Resolution No. 11-01-04 establishing guidelines for the selection of the 
Gila County Redistricting Advisory Committee as submitted by the Elections 
Director with the change of citizenship from three years to two years. Ms. 
Eastlick requested that the motion be amended to change the registered voter 
requirement from three years to two years rather than the citizenship. 
Supervisor Dawson amended her motion to change the registered voter 
requirement from 3 years to 2 years. The motion was seconded by Vice- 
Chairman Martin and unanimously approved. (A copy of the Resolution is 
permanently on file in the Board of Supervisors’ Office.) 
 

 
























